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DEPARTMENT OF THE INTERIOR

National Park Service

General Management Plan,
Environmental Impact Statement,
Coronado National Memorial, Arizona

AGENCY: National Park Service,
Department of the Interior.
ACTION: Notice of intent to prepare an
environmental impact statement (EIS)
for the general management plan,
Coronado National Memorial (NM).

SUMMARY: Under the provisions of the
National Environmental Policy Act of
1969, the National Park Service is
preparing an environmental impact
statement for the general management
plan (GMP) for Coronado NM. The
Director, Intermountain Region will
approve this statement. The planning
effort will result in a comprehensive
general management plan that
encompasses preservation of natural
and cultural resources, visitor use and
interpretation, roads, and facilities. In
cooperation with local interests,
attention will also be given to resources
outside the boundaries that affect the
integrity of Coronado NM. Alternatives
to be considered include no action, the
preferred alternative and other
alternatives addressing the following
major issues:

• How can the important natural and
cultural resources be best protected and
preserved, while providing for visitor
use for present and future generations?

• What level and type of use is
appropriate to be consistent with the
memorial’s purpose, and to relate to the
memorial’s significance?

• What facilities are needed to meet
the mission goals of the memorial
regarding natural and cultural resource
management, visitor use and
interpretation, partnerships, and
operations?

The National Park Service is planning
to hold public scoping meetings
regarding the GMP during the week of
April 3rd. Specific dates, times, and
locations will be announced in the local
media, and can be obtained by
contacting the park superintendent. The
purpose of these meetings is to explain
the planning process and to obtain
comments concerning appropriate
resource management; desired visitor
use, interpretation, and facilities; and
issues that need to be resolved.

Comments: If you wish to submit
issues or provide input to this initial
phase of developing the GMP, you may
do so by any one of several methods. In
addition to attending scoping meetings,
you may mail comments to

Superintendent, National Park Service,
Coronado National Memorial, 4101 East
Montezuma Canyon Road, Hereford,
Arizona 85615. You may comment via
the Internet to
COROlSuperintendent@NPS.gov.
Please submit Internet comments as an
ASCII file avoiding the use of special
characters and any form of encryption.
Please also include ‘‘Attn: GMP Team’’
and your name and return address in
your Internet message. If you do not
receive a confirmation from the system
that we have received your Internet
message, contact Superintendent James
K. Bellamy directly at telephone (520)
366–5515 extension 21. Finally you may
hand-deliver your comments to park
headquarters, 4101 East Montezuma
Canyon Road, Hereford, Arizona.
Scoping comments should be received
no later than 60 days from the
publication of this Notice of Intent. Our
practice is to make comments, including
names and home addresses of
respondents, available for public review
during regular business hours.
Individual respondents may request that
we withhold their home addresses from
the record, which we will honor to the
extent allowable by law. There also may
be circumstances in which we would
withhold from the record a respondent’s
identity, as allowable by law. If you
wish us to withhold your name and/or
address, you must state this
prominently at the beginning of your
comment. However, we will not
consider anonymous comments. We
will make all submissions from
organizations or businesses, and from
individuals identifying themselves as
representatives or officials of
organizations or businesses, available
for public inspection in their entirety.
FOR FURTHER INFORMATION CONTACT:
Superintendent, National Park Service,
Coronado National Memorial,
Telephone: (520) 366–5515 extension
21; Fax: (520) 366–5705.

Dated: February 10, 2000.
Karen P. Wade,
Director, Intermountain Region, National
Park Service.
[FR Doc. 00–4052 Filed 2–18–00; 8:45 am]
BILLING CODE 4310–70–P

DEPARTMENT OF THE INTERIOR

National Park Service

National Capital Memorial
Commission; Notice of Public Meeting

Notice is hereby given in accordance
with the Federal Advisory Committee
Act that a meeting of the National
Capital Memorial Commission (the

Commission) will be held at 1 p.m. on
Tuesday, March 7, at the National
Building Museum, Room 312, 5th and F
Streets, NW., Washington, DC.

The purpose of the meeting will be to
discuss currently authorized and
proposed memorials in the District of
Columbia and environs.

In addition to discussing general
matters and routine business, the
Commission will review:

(a) S. 1921 and H.R. 3292, bills to
authorize the placement, within the site
of the Vietnam Veterans memorial, of a
plaque to honor Vietnam veterans who
died after their service in the Vietnam
war, but as a direct result of that service.

(b) H.R. 2879, a bill to provide for the
placement at the Lincoln Memorial of a
plaque commemorating the speech of
Martin Luther King, Jr., known as the ‘‘I
have Dream’’ speech.

The Commission will also continue
deliberations of its review of the
Commemorative Works Act of 1986.
This review was requested by the
Subcommittee on National Parks,
Historic Preservation, and Recreation,
United States Senate Committee on
Energy and Natural Resources. The
Commission’s review is in conjunction
with the National Capital Planning
Commission/National Capital Memorial
Commission/Commission of Fine Arts
Joint Task Force on Memorials which
convened to coordinate the evaluation
of the Act.

The Commission was established by
Public Law 99–652, the Commemorative
Works Act, to advise the Secretary and
the Administrator, General Services
Administration, (the Administrator) on
policy and procedures for establishment
of (and proposals to establish)
commemorative works in the District of
Columbia and its environs, as well as
such other matters as it may deem
appropriate concerning commemorative
works.

The Commission examines each
memorial proposal for conformance to
the Commemorative Works Act, and
makes recommendations to the
Secretary and the Administrator and to
Members and Committees of Congress.
The Commission also serves as a source
of information for persons seeking to
establish memorials in Washington, DC.,
and its environs.

The members of the Commission are
as follows:P=’02’≤
Director, National Park Service
Chairman, National Capital Planning

Commission
Architect of the Capitol
Chairman, American Battle Monuments

Commission
Chairman, Commission of Fine Arts
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Mayor of the District of Columbia
Administrator, General Services

Administration
Secretary of Defense

The meeting will be open to the
public. Any person may file with the
Commission a written statement
concerning the matters to be discussed.
Persons who wish to file a written
statement or testify at the meeting or
who want further information
concerning the meeting may contact Ms.
Nancy Young, Executive Secretary to
the Commission, at (202) 619–7097.

Dated: February 14, 2000.
Terry R. Carlstrom,
Regional Director, National Capital Region.
[FR Doc. 00–4053 Filed 2–18–00; 8:45 am]
BILLING CODE 4310–70–M

DEPARTMENT OF JUSTICE

Office of Attorney Personnel
Management, Justice Management
Division; Agency Information
Collection Activities; Extension of a
Currently Approved Collection;
Comment Request

ACTION: Application booklets—Attorney
General’s Honor Program, Summer Law
Intern Program.

The Department of Justice, Justice
Management Division, Office of
Attorney Personnel Management, has
submitted the following information
collection request for review and
clearance in accordance with the
Paperwork Reduction Act of 1995. The
proposed information collection is
published to obtain comments from the
public and affected agencies. Comments
are encouraged and will be accepted for
sixty days until April 24, 2000.

Pursuant to 28 CFR 0.15(b)(2), the
Deputy Attorney General of the United
States Department of Justice has the
responsibility of administering the
‘‘Attorney General’s recruitment
program for honor law graduates and
judicial law clerks.’’ This includes the
hiring of third-year law students and
judicial law clerks for full-time
employment following graduation or
completion of a clerkship, and primarily
second-year law students for summer
employment. This program has been in
existence for 46 years, and is considered
the Federal Government’s premier legal
recruitment program. The Department of
Justice currently hires approximately
150–160 third-year law students/
judicial law clerks and 135 second-year
law students each year under these
programs. The Department of Justice is
the largest legal employer in the

country. Approximately 5,000
applications are received for these
positions annually.

The responsibility for running these
programs has been delegated by the
Deputy Attorney General to the Director,
Office of Attorney Personnel
Management (OAPM) pursuant to 28
CFR §§ 0.15(c) and 0.15(e). OAPM
together with other Department of
Justice representatives who make the
ultimate hiring determinations have
developed these application booklets to
distribute information on the programs
and in turn collect the information they
consider essential to make an informed
hiring decision on legal applicants.

Your comments should address one or
more of the following four points:

(1) Evaluate whether the proposed
collection of information is necessary
for the proper performance of the
functions of the agency, including
whether the information will have
practical utility;

(2) Evaluate the accuracy of the
agencies’ estimate of the burden of the
proposed collection of information,
including the validity of the
methodology and assumptions used;

(3) Enhance the quality, utility, and
clarity of the information to be
collected; and

(4) Minimize the burden of the
collection of the information on those
who are to respond, including through
the use of appropriate automated,
electronic, mechanical, or other
technological collection techniques or
other forms of information technology,
e.g., permitting electronic submission of
responses.

Comments and/or suggestions
regarding the item(s) contained in this
notice, especially regarding the
estimated public burden and associated
response time should be directed to the
Office of Attorney Personnel
Management, U.S. Department of
Justice, Attn: Eleanor Barry, Room 3525,
950 Pennsylvania Avenue, NW,
Washington, DC 20530–0001.

Overview of this information
collection:

(1) Type of Information Collection:
Extension of a currently approved
collection.

(2) Title of the Form/Collection:
Application Booklets—Attorney
General’s Honor Program, Summer Law
Intern Program.

(3) Agency form number, if any, and
the applicable component of the
Department of Justice sponsoring the
collection: Form Number: None. Office
of Attorney Personnel Management,
Justice Management Division, U.S.
Department of Justice.

(4) Affected public who will be asked
or required to respond, as well as a brief
abstract: Primary: Individuals or
households. Other: None. This data
collection is the only vehicle for the
Department of Justice (DOJ) to hire
graduating law students. This
application form is submitted
voluntarily, submitted only once a year
by students/judicial law clerks who will
be in this applicant pool only once; and
the information sought only relates to
the hiring criteria established as an
internal matter by DOJ personnel.

(5) An estimate of the total number of
respondents and the amount of time
estimated for an average respondent to
respond: 5,000 respondents at 1 hour
per response.

(6) An estimate of the total public
burden (in hours) associated with the
collection: 5,000 annual hours.

If additional information is required
contact Mr. Robert B. Briggs, Clearance
Officer, United States Department of
Justice, Information Management and
Security Staff, Justice Management
Division, Suite 1220, 1331 Pennsylvania
Avenue, NW, Washington, DC 20530.

Dated: February 16, 2000.
Robert B. Briggs,
Department Clearance Officer, Department of
Justice.
[FR Doc. 00–4105 Filed 2–18–00; 8:45 am]
BILLING CODE 4410–26–M

DEPARTMENT OF JUSTICE

Drug Enforcement Administration

Manufacturer of Controlled
Substances; Notice of Application

Pursuant to Section 1301.33(a) of Title
21 of the Code of Federal Regulations
(CFR), this is notice that on December
30, 1999, B.I. Chemical, Inc., 2820 N.
Normandy Drive, Petersburg, Virginia
23805, made application by letter to the
Drug Enforcement Administration
(DEA) for registration as a bulk
manufacturer of methadone-
intermediate (9254), a basic class of
controlled substance listed in Schedule
II.

The firm plans to bulk manufacture
methadone-intermediate for conversion
into methadone.

Any other such applicant and any
person who is presently registered with
DEA to manufacture such substance
may file comments or objections to the
issuance of the proposed registration.

Any such comments or objections
may be addressed, in quintuplicate, to
the Deputy Assistant Administrator,
Office of Diversion Control, Drug
Enforcement Administration, United
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